
Village of Oakley 
P.O. Box 64 

Oakley, Michigan 48649 

Phone: 989-845-2222                  email: oakley318@gmail.com                  Fax: 989-845-2230 

Council meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month 

Oakley is an equal opportunity employer 

 

March 12, 2024 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:01PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Roll call: Trustee T. Fish, Trustee Scheuneman, Trustee Schrems, Trustee Kelly, 
President Fish and Clerk Hart were all present. 
 
Scheuneman made a motion to accept the agenda, seconded by T. Fish.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Scheuneman made a motion to accept the February minutes as read, seconded by 
Kelly.  Motion carried. 
 
Scheuneman made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report as read, seconded by 
Kelly.  Motion carried. 
 
Scheuneman made a motion to accept the Police Report as read, seconded by T. 
Fish.  Motion carried. 
 
DPW/Waste Water 
Fish will be discharging in ten days or so.  He reported that everything is working fine. 
 
Guest Speakers/Public Comment on Current Agenda 
Representatives from the Saginaw County Road Commission were in attendance to 
discuss the proposed 2 mill proposal set to be held on the ballot August 6th, 2024. 
They assured residents that all money collected from the village will be spent in the 
village.  It would generate roughly $12,615 a year for 6 years. 
 
Old Business 
The planning commission met February 27.  They appointed Jeni Scheuneman as the 
Chairman and Donna Hopkins as the secretary.  They will meet again March 26th at 
7PM. 
 
New Business 
Scheuneman made a motion to transfer $24,543.75 from WWSAS to O&M checking to 
make an interest payment on the sewer loan, seconded by T. Fish.  Motion carried. 
 
Scheuneman made a motion to pay bills, seconded by T. Fish.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 

mailto:oakley318@gmail.com


Village of Oakley 
P.O. Box 64 

Oakley, Michigan 48649 

Phone: 989-845-2222                  email: oakley318@gmail.com                  Fax: 989-845-2230 

Council meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month 

Oakley is an equal opportunity employer 

 
Public Comment 
Chief Ferguson let the council know that the Oakley Community Church would be 
holding a mobile food drive tomorrow and he would have some of the roads blocked off 
to help with the flow of traffic.   
 
Fish informed the council that a new automotive business opened next to the post 
office. 
 
A concerned citizen asked why Bockee Street had not been paved or at least the pot 
holes filled in.  Fish said he filled the holes with stone crete and there is no plan to pave 
Bockee Street.  It was also recommended that Fish sit at the other end of the table so 
audience members can hear better.  Clerk Hart noted we are habits of creature and not 
used to having people attend meetings. 
 
Scheuneman made a motion to adjourn, seconded by T. Fish.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:50PM. 
 
Village of Oakley Clerk, 
 
Jennifer M. Hart 
 

mailto:oakley318@gmail.com

